
Year group: Year 3 Term: Summer 1 2024

Our term ahead:

In guided reading, we will start to read ‘Charlotte’s Web’. This is a classic written by E.B. White, and it tells the story of a
livestock pig named Wilbur and his friendship with a barn spider named Charlotte. When Wilbur is in danger of being
slaughtered by the farmer, Charlotte writes messages in her web praising Wilbur to persuade the farmer to let him live. It
is a story of friendship, courage, and self-sacrifice! Within guided reading sessions, the children will explore a range of
different reading strategies to develop fluency in reading and investigate various types of comprehension questions.

In maths, we will be looking at money and learning how to add and subtract money and find change. We will also look at
converting pounds and pence. We will then move on to learn how to tell the time, focusing on telling the time to 5 minutes
and then to the minute. We will learn how to read time on a digital clock and use am and pm.

In English, we will be writing an advertising piece linked to our geography learning from the spring term. We will write a
brochure to persuade people to go on an expedition to the Antarctic, informing them of why it is an incredible place to
explore, what jobs and activities you might get up to, and what you would need to pack! We will also be writing a speech
based on our other wider curriculum learning from this coming half term. We are excited to show all we are learning
through our writing pieces! Finally, we will be practising our spelling, punctuation, and grammar (SPAG) skills, as well as
handwriting practice.

Things to do at home:

It would be brilliant if you could listen to your child read at least three times a week. Make sure to sign and return your
child’s reading record every time that they read, as these reads will then be logged and tracked on our school reading
chart! Spending time reading a book with your child is not only incredibly beneficial for them but it is also a lovely
opportunity to spend some quality time together.

In Key Stage 2, children access an online scheme called ‘Renaissance Reading’. This scheme will only be accessible
while children are in school. The scheme determines an appropriate reading level, matched to the child’s reading ability.
When children have read their book, they complete an online comprehension quiz to assess their understanding.
Children will move within their recommended level depending on how they perform in their comprehension quizzes.
Please read your child’s reading book with them so they are prepared to do their quizzes at school.

The children also have access to several online programmes that can also be used at home to support their learning. We
will continue to use Times Tables Rockstars. The children can access these at home using their logins to support their
knowledge of times tables. The children also have logins for Spelling Shed which they can use to practise their current
spelling lists by completing different online activities and games. Please ask your child’s class teacher if you need your
child’s login to do this at home. Each week, we will be celebrating successes, effort, and participation across these
platforms. Children will be assessed on their spelling every Friday.

Other information:

Homework will be set on a Friday and must be in by the following Thursday. Each week they will receive spelling
homework and either maths or reading, which will alternate each week.
Woodpeckers have PE on Mondays and Thursdays this half term. Magpies have PE on Mondays and Wednesdays.

Children are expected to have a full PE kit (a white t-shirt with black shorts, leggings, or joggers) in school for PE
sessions, along with appropriate footwear. For safety reasons, children are required to remove or cover their earrings
and tie their hair back.

Parents can speak to teachers on the door at drop off or pick up time, or call the office to arrange a meeting/phone call at
a later date.



Knowledge mats

To help support learning and the retention of key knowledge, we will be embedding knowledge mats for each new unit of
learning. The knowledge mats will be used to help children remember key facts, vocabulary and other important information.
The knowledge mats for the first part of the Summer Term can be found below - if you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher, or Mrs Grason-Taylor (Head of School).

Science - Plant Reproduction



RE - Why is water symbolic?

History - What did the ancient Egyptians believe?



Music - Traditional instruments and improvisation (Theme: India)

DT - Constructing a castle



Sport - Dance

PSHE - Relationships



Computing - Video trailers


